
 

 

Appendix 9 
 

                                                 Helsinki, August 14th, 2006 
 
To:  
President Roland Amaglobeli 
Georgian Floorball Association 
 
cc: Björnlaget , IFF ExCo and Office 

Dear Mr. President, 
 
 
The Executive Committee of the IFF has dealt with the application from the Georgian Floorball 
Association to end the suspension of all international participation of the Georgian Floorball 
Association.  
 
During the summer the activity from the Georgian Floorball Association has risen, due to the fact 
that two Georgian teams have shown interest to take part in the Björnlaget Floorball tournament in 
Sweden. The Georgian Floorball Association contacted the IFF in the end of June to discuss their 
possibility to participate in international competitions with their club teams. 
 
The IFF ExCo clarified, based on the decision of the IFF Central Board, that the Georgian Floorball 
Association would need to fulfil the requirements set by the IFF ExCo, before ExCo would discuss 
lifting the suspension of the GFA and grant the Georgian teams the possibility to participate in 
international events. The requirements were: 
 

1) The confirmation of the GFA constitution and that Mr. Amaglobeli is the lawful 
president of the GFA. 

2) Payment of the GFA debts of 2650 CHF 
3) Documentation of the withdrawal of the GFA from the WFC 2005 

 
Now the Georgian Floorball Association has fulfilled, in principle, all the requirements set above 
and the IFF ExCo has examined the document sent in by the GFA. The ExCo finds that based on 
these documents it is still not totally clear why the Georgian Floorball National Team did not 
participate in the WFC 2005.  
 
The ExCo decided to lift the ban of the GFA on a provisional basis for the Björnlaget  
tournament in Sweden. The final lift of the suspension is depending on this participation and the 
meeting the GFA has proposed to be held with IFF during the tournament. Only after the 
evaluation of the result of the meeting and the tournament IFF would finally lift the ban!  
 
The IFF ExCo would further like to know when and where the meeting could be held with the 
representatives of the GFA 
 
Looking forward seeing you in Sweden, we remain  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Tomas Eriksson John Liljelund b.d.  
IFF President IFF Secretary General                                                     


